
           

Nunavut Offshore Allocations Holders Association 

Box 1349, Iqaluit, NU   X0A 0H0 

Phone: (867) 979-7862 Fax:  (867) 979-7852 

May 8, 2017 

Daniel Shewchuk     
A/Chairperson      
Nunavut Wildlife Management Board   
P.O. Box 1379      
Iqaluit, NU      
X0A 0H0      
 
Dear Mr. Shewchuk: 
 
Re:  NWMB call for multi-year submissions under the Commercial Marine Fisheries Policy  
 
The Nunavut Offshore Allocation Holders Association (NOAHA) is writing on the issue of the NWMB’s 
upcoming call for multi-year allocation submissions under its Commercial Marine Fisheries Allocation 
Policy.  NOAHA members strongly object to the NWMB proceeding with this call under the current 
policy guidelines. 

For well over a year the NWMB has been working on revisions to the current policy, a process which has 
included meetings with stakeholders and written submissions.  The members of NOAHA have expressed 
concerns with several elements of the current policy and have actively participated in the review 
process, with the understanding that a new, revised policy would be implemented for future allocation 
decisions. 

However, neither NOAHA nor its members have received any correspondence on the revised policy or a 
timeframe for completion since the start of 2017.  In a meeting with NWMB staff at NOAHA’s Science 
and Research meetings in Montreal on March 2, 2017, NOAHA members expressed their concerns 
regarding the delays in policy revisions.  At that time members also expressed their concerns about the 
call for multi-year allocations potentially taking place prior to the implementation of the revisions.  All 
members strongly objected to proceeding under the current policy and stressed to the NWMB the 
importance of completing the revisions as soon as possible.  

NOAHA is requesting that the NWMB Board of Directors support dedicating the resources and time to 
complete the policy revisions on a priority basis.  It is also requesting that the call for multi-year 
allocations be delayed until this process is completed.  Members of NOAHA commit to being available 
for consultations on an as required basis to support this process.  A commitment by the NWMB to 
complete this process over the next two to three months would enable the multi-year allocation process 
to proceed under the new policy in time for the 2018 fishing season. 



Thank you for considering thls important request. Proceeding under the current policy for such an
important decision is not acceptable or fair to the Nunavut fishing industry.

Regards, 

-

.{-la,r@
Sakiasie Sowdlooapik
Chair

cc: Jason Akearok, Executlve Director, NWMB
NWMB Board of Directors
NOAHA Board of Directors
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u{b hn4j5: 
 
W0Jtc6g6 : kNK5 smJoEp6Jx4f5 gn6t5yiq5 xuhk5 x3]CAk5 gi/sJ4n5 
xtq8~i5g5 ]rNs/osChx3i3j5 wm3usbk5 wcl1k5 xgxZzi5  
 
kNK5 wm=zb gi0Jyxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctq5 ttCDtc6S5 scsy4nj5 kNK5 smJoEp6Jx4f5 
vtmpqb x[Q6gu4 gn6t5yix3iq8i5 xuhk5 x3]CAk5 gi0Jyx4nq8i5 gi/sJi4 mo4lQ5 xtz~i5_ 
g5 ]rNs/osChxDtc3lt4 wm3usbk5 wclZh1i3j5 gi0Jyx4nqb xgxZzi5. kNK5 wm=zb gi0J_ 
yxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctq8k5 wMQ/sJ5 n8qJ7mE1u4 ~N7m4nq7mb kNKu smJoEp6Jx4f5 vt_ 
mpqb vJyt5yiE/q8i5 bmguz gn6t5yisJu5 xtq8i5 mo4lQ5 m8NsJ6 xgxZqb 
bys6y0JtQ/q8i5. 
 
x3>C]Alx6gu, kN]Ku smJoEp6Jx4f5 vtmpq5 WoExc6ymo3mb x6rQx6yNh4gt4 m8NsJ6 xgxZzi5,  
bm8N W6fy wMscys0pJ6 vtmctc3iq8i5 wMQ/scbsJi5 x7ml ttC6ymJi4 gi/sJi5. 
wM/scbsJ5 kN]Ku smJoEp6Jx4f5 vtmp4fq8i5 scsyc6ymK5 wh>m~ltu1i5 xuhi4 wloc6gi5 
m8NsJ6 xgxZu x7m xsMic6ht4 wMQ/scbsymK5 eu3Di3j5 WoEiE/q8i5, grysm9lt4 ]b8N 
x6rQx6ymJ6 xgxZ6 xgo6tbsix3li yKi4nu gi0Jyx4noEJi x6r4y4Xb. 
 
ryxi, Nox4~l8~i5 kNK5 wm=zb gi0Jyxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctq5 wMQ/sJdtq9~l8~i5 WMs6ym_ 
q5g5 Nox1igw8N6 tt6vq8i5 x6rQx6ymJu4 xgxZu4 s}?~l8~i5 cz W/~E6yymQxc3m<zb bwm8zi5 
WQx3izi5 @)!&u5. vtmctc6t9lQ5 kNK5 smJoEp6Jx4f5 w6vNw/6tq8i5, kNK5 wm=zb gi0J_ 
yxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctqb cspn3i3j5 vtmiEMs6bq8i5 m8gEx9u m0p @_at9lA @)!&u, kN_ 
K5 wm=zb gi0Jyxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctq8k5 wMQ/scbsJ5 scsycMs6ym1mb wh>m~ltc3i3ui4 
ra?Ex6tbsiq8k5 xgxZi4 eu3Diq8i5. bw{hmist9lA wMQ/scbsJ5 scsycMs6ym1u1mb wh>m_ 
ltu1i4 gn6t5y0Jbsiq8k5 xuhk5 x3]CAk5 gi0Jyx4nq8i5 xgogw8NExc6bsJi4 yKixA5 xgo6_ 
tbsMs8qt9lQ5 x6rQx6bsymJ5. bm3u4 wMQ/scbsJ5 n8qJu4 ~N7m4nq8iC6ymK5 WoExE/symiE_ 
/zi5 xtq8~i5g5 m8NsJ6 xgxZzi5 x7m scsysQx9MMs6g6 kNK5 smJoEp6Jx4f5 vtmpq8k5 
W7mEsizi W/~E6bsQxc3iq x6rQx6bs6ymJ5 xJ3ND8~igx6X5.  

kNK5 wm=zb gi0Jyxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctq5 xWE0Jtc6S5 kNKu smJoEp6Jx4f5 vtmpQ/q5 
wvJ6hdlQ5 wv]Jt4nq8i5 x7m W=os6ymd9lQ W/~E6yQx6 xgxZw5 x6rQxDtq8i5 yK9o6Xstbsym_ 
li. xWE0Jtc3uJ5 gn6t5yi6 xuhk5 x3]CAk5 gi0Jx4ni5 ra?Ex6tbsd9lQ5 ryxi bm8N W6fy 
WoExc3i6 W/~E6bs4X5. wMQ/scbsJ5 kNK5 wm=zb gi0Jyxq8i5 tAux6]t5 vg0pctq5 
vJyJmic9ME4lt4 xgw8Nsc5b3lt4 scctQ/sJ8NExqb bwmwQxc]Cz5 wvJ6h6bsd9lA ]b8N 
W6fysJ6. vJymic9ME1i6 kNku smJo0Ep6Jx5 vtmpq8k5 W/E6yd9lQ5 bmguz W6fy3u 
x[Q6gi5 m]D1i5  Wzhk5 b6rk5 WJ8N6t5yJ8NC/6S5 xuhk5 x3]CAk5 gi0Jyx4nq8i5m W6fy6 
vJyd9lA xtq8i5 k]b5 xgxZsJu W=os6ym5txC/6hil @)!*u5 wclZh1iqb x3]CAzk5   



d/8N<u4 ck6]gDtcC=4 bmgjz W7mEsJj5 xW6ftj5. vJyix6Xb >b{hm xtzi m8NsJ6 xgxZsJu 
bwmw5gj5 W7mEx~lJu4 ~N7mq5g6 s}?~l8~i5 xvsZ/q5g6 kNKu wclZh1iqb WoE=zk5. 

wM8~N5 ; 

 

nrxy ns9lxW4 
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